
 

C4 will connect community resources to provide career education for  
all students while laying the foundation for life-long learning. 
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The 2020-21 CyberPatriot team had its first competition on 
the evening of Friday, November 13. Six IT students 
comprise the team: three returning students - Michael 
Reisinger, Rishi Rao, and Jiaxuan Wang, and three new 
members - Jeff Hess, Adam Lockhart, and Kaushal 
Padmanabhan.  
This year brought new complications: two students, as well 
as coach Michael Paprocki (PLTW Computer Science, 
Cybersecurity & Networking teacher), had to participate 
virtually.  C4 Business teacher Bob Hartman graciously 
stepped in as an alternate coach, to be present during the 
competition.  
Even with the new challenges, the team performed well.  
During this round, the team improved on their score from 
last year, with 251 out of 300 points. They finished 7th out of 
24 in the state and 728th out of 2834 overall. The next 
competition is on Dec. 11.  The average of these two rounds 
will place the team in its tier - Platinum, Gold, or Silver. 

 
 

Stocking Stuffers  

to Benefit HoSA and Turning Point! 

$10 - North or East Spirit Socks 
For info on where to get these stunning socks, 

ask a HOSA member, or email  
Mrs. Steinwedel: steinwedelj@bcsc.k12.in.us 

 

United Way partnered with the C4 Graphic Design class to create 
holiday cards.  11,000 student-designed and packaged cards will be 
sent to Bartholomew County United Way’s top 500 donors for their 

personal use.  Above left, CEHS senior Caroline Andress shows off 
the outer wrap for the card bundles. Right, Graphic Design teacher 
Jeff Metz and Caroline pause next to the boxes of cards ready to be 

distributed. 
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